Where it began......... 
I joined the club around 2013, although I had known Rob and the coaches for a few years before after both my daughters joined the club as juniors. I remember many a night taking the girls training and watching them be coached, and then I would see the seniors turn up for training. As a person who liked to keep fit, I would always watch them train for a while and think why not join. 

But for a while I didn’t, why? 
Well like many people I had the same impression that running clubs are for the elite, the racing snakes. Not for everyday people who want to just enjoy and go for a run and keep fit. And how mistaken I was. 

After deciding to take the plunge I messaged Rob to see if I could join in on a Saturday morning session. Within minutes of meeting everyone properly, I knew it was the best decision. It not only forged my own running expectations and goals, but meant I also became part of the HRC family and I’ve made so many memories. 
So with my own goals set and the fantastic support from the club members and coaches, after a few years I decided up my expectations, of what a casual runner can achieve. I surpassed all my expectations in 2017 where I smashed all my personal PB's, which for me a massive achievement. 

I think out of all the races I have done over the years the one which really stands out for me is my first race for club, which was Derby 10k. Not because I raced well, but because that was my first experience of being part of the club, at a large event. Some of the guys I had not met before, but the support and the camaraderie between everyone set the stalls for what was to come for many years. 
I would say though my most memorable race was the Long Eaton BDL after the HRC awards night. Let’s just say it was an eventful night and the race was more of fight for survival!!!  
Over the years I’ve had so many laughs, some to the point of the tears, and more than anything, I have made friends for life, who look out for each other, support each other. 
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